Dear Colleague

You will be aware that the National Union of Teachers (NUT) have announced that they will be taking industrial action in the form of a one day strike on Tuesday 5 July 2016.
All employees, including those who are not members of the NUT, should note the requirement to clarify reasons for absence on the day this strike action takes place.  It will be assumed that anyone who is absent from work on Tuesday 5 July 2016 is on strike, unless you have advised your manager otherwise.
For those staff taking part in strike action your pay will be deducted as follows, as you will be acting in breach of your contract of employment:

For teachers:
· deduction will be made of 1/365th of a year’s pay for each day the employee is on strike.
For Support Staff:

· 1/5th of a week’s pay for every day of industrial action or an hour’s pay for each hour of industrial action.

Employees should also be aware that in addition to the deduction of pay, days taken in support of industrial action will not count towards continuous service calculations, nor will pension contributions be made.  

Unless it has already been agreed, it is unlikely that any request for annual or flex leave on Tuesday 5 July 2016 will be agreed.

An employee who is absent due to sickness prior to the day of strike action will be regarded as still being absent for this reason.  Staff who are absent on Tuesday 5 July 2016 may be required to produce a doctor’s certificate.  In the event that there is a charge for such a certificate, reimbursement would be made on submission of a receipt.

If, on the day of the strike, there is a picketing of the school any employee who is expected at work and does not come in will be considered to have joined the action.  Should any employee feel intimidated then he or she must contact their manager immediately to arrange for accompanied access to their workplace.

More detailed guidance on industrial action is available on KELSI.

Yours sincerely


